VILLAGE OF COLUMBUS GROVE
April 11, 2022
The Village of Columbus Grove met in regular session on Monday, April 11, 2022, at 7:30 pm at Columbus Grove Community Center with Mayor Ken Wright presiding. Council members in attendance were Brian Schroeder, Pete Langhals, Skyler Mayberry, Aaron Siefker, and Gretchen Staley. Also attended:  Village Administrator Jeff Vance, and Police Chief Sean Hiler. Todd Wolfe was absent.
Mr. Schroeder made a motion to approve the March 28, 2022, minutes. Mr. Siefker seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
Visitors: Logan Stechschulte, Landan Dotson, Savannah Ridenour, and Aliza Johnson
Old business: Chief Hiler announced that Captain Russell Lammers has decided to stay with the Village. Mr. Schroeder made a motion to approve his raise at $24.50. Mr. Langhals seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
Mayor Wright asked Council to set up a committee meeting to discuss the parking issues in the village
Mr. Mayberry made a motion to approve the bills. Mr. Langhals seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
All end of the month and end of the quarter reports were given to Council
Chief Hiler asked Council if they wanted him to look at Ordinances from other Villages to get some guidance with the parking issues within the Village, council also wants him to look for ordinances that concentrate on parking commercial semis in residential areas as well.
Chief Hiler has also received another complaint about the semis coming in on Elm St, Mr. Vance explained that he has spoken to Monroe Twp, Allen Co, and ODOT, but no one has a resolution for us.
Mr. Vance received a quote from Pingle Landscaping for the library and the city building. Mr. Mayberry asked that the sky pencil holly be eliminated from the plans, and Council approved for Mr. Vance to move forward with the new landscaping.
The Community Center is slowly losing money due to the rise in costs. Council agreed to change the pricing next year in 2023: $150.00 for a taxpayer and $200.00 for a non-taxpayer. This will also apply to Turner Hall.
Mr. Vance asked Council to decide on the salt shed. There will be a salt bin, dirt bin, and 3 stone bins with a metal roof. The cost is around $60,000. Mr. Schroeder made a motion to approve the salt bin. Mr. Mayberry seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
Mr. Vance also wanted to address the shipping containers that some people have placed on their properties. Mr. Vance feels that these residents need to fill out a permit, as this is the same as putting up a shed. 
A finance and audit committee for the water department has also been requested
Mr. Mayberry talked about a tree campaign project he would like to propose for residents in the Village. He was just pitching an idea and will have more to come in the next couple of weeks.
Mr. Schroeder announced that previously in the evening there was a Rec Board meeting. They spoke with Mr. Vance on potential upcoming projects to improve Hall Ave Park. Ideas of a walking path around the park as well as paving the west side parking lot. Applying for the playground equipment grant is going to need some public participation. He is going to construct a survey to send out to residents, via web page and text alert system. 
Mr. Siefker brought a check from Mr. Wolfe. The check was resented to Mr. Wolf to help cover the cost that the CGYAA pays $4.00 per child to use Hall Ave Park.
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Mayor Wright received an anonymous letter regarding a property in town. Chief Hiler explained that the Police Dept has been keeping an eye on the residence.
There will be an event at Turner Hall on Wednesday April 20, 2022 featuring the High School Jazz Band.
Council received a thank you letter from the Langhals family for the wind chimes that were sent, and Mayor Wright gave his sympathies to Mr. Langhals.
APRA money needs to be discussed, as projects need to be picked for the money. Mr. Vance gave some ideas for a few newer trucks, and for sure the construction on the front of the building the money will be used for. Some ideas for water lines or storm sewer drainage on East Sycamore St. 
Mayor Wright announced that the Turner Hall Comm met last Thursday to discuss upcoming events. There will be a Bluegrass band in May and discussion of wifi in the building was talked about. Mayor Wright suggested that they speak to the new cable company TSC to see if they would be willing to donate wifi to Turner Hall.
Mr. Schroder made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Siefker seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas,  0 nay at 8:30 pm
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